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We are no longer librarians per se any more than we are mathematics teachers per
se, English teachers per se, administrators per se. We are now a team working and making
a success of teaching. It is with this idea in mind that I think you should establish policies
for your library.

It is heartening to know that North Carolina is interested in selection policies for the
library. In the final analysis, the winners will be the boys and girls who use your school
libraries

In conclusion, let me say a word about recruiting for librarianship.

Recruitment, more and more, is becoming an important part of the school librarian’s
professional job. Let me quote from Myrl Ricking, Director of the Office of Recruitment
of the American Library Association: “The statistics on a national basis are cold and
disheartening, and difficult to visualize; a conservative estimate of librarians needed for
secondary schools alone is 25,000 (with at least 100,000 more needed for elementtary
schools).” Astounding, isn’t it? May I urge you to go back to your schools and use your
charm, your talents, and your insights on a very vulnerable part of our society—the
teenager!

UNC TO OFFER COURSE IN LAW LIBRARIANSHIP

The School of Library Science of the University of North Carolina in Chapel Hill will
again offer the course in law librarianship during the first term of the 1966 Summer
Session, June 9 - July 16. Intended for those who are preparing for careers as law librarians
and for others who may now be working in law libraries, this course augments the cur-
riculum in law librarianship which the School has been developing since 1958.

Following an introduction to the Anglo-American legal system, course content will be
concerned with the dbjectives, characteristics, services and development of law libraries in
the United States, special problems in the selection and acquisition of law materials and
their organization for use, the administration of law library services, and law librarianship
as a profession. The course will carry three semester hours’ credit. Associate Professor Mary
W. Oliver, Law Librarian, UNC, will be the instructor.

The course will be open to students enrolled for a graduate degree in librarianship at
UNC or at other approved institutions, to those who already hold a professional degree in
librarianship, and to others, as special students, with the permission of the instructor.
Students who wish to receive graduate credit for the course must be admitted to the School
of Library Science as graduate students. Tuition will be $47 for North Carolina residents
and $117 for non-residents. Fees for room and board are additional.

Enrollment for the course will be limited, and applications to register for it must
be submitted by May 1. Application forms and further information may be obtained from
Miss Jean Freeman, Assistant to the Dean, School of Library Science, University of North
Carolina, Chapel Hill, N. C. 27515.

Knowing 1 lov’d my books, he furnish’d me, From mine own library with volumes
that T prize above my dukedom.—Shakespeare, Romeo & Juliet
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